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"It went shockingly well despite
the hoops we had to jump
through," -Olivia Pastrick

During Fall Break, the NJHS and high school student body put together
the first and hopefully final Haunted Drive Thru. The typical event was
cancelled due to potential safety violations, and in response, the
Hebron student body put together the Trail of Terror. Despite terrible
weather, long tiring nights, and COVID restrictions, the community all
pulled together and raised a grand total of $14,500!

This money raised will be used towards the Angel Tree program that
provides families in need with Christmas gifts for their children. Thank
you to all who participated whether through working the event,
helping with behind the scenes aspects, or driving through the Trail.

An additional thank you to the students who were in charge of the
event, without their leadership and determination, the event would not
have functioned nearly as smoothly. The student leaders in charge this
year included Dominic Csomos, Madison Elijah, Myah Donovan, Olivia
Pastrick, Alexys Rippe, Alex Suarez, Claire Wiltfang, Haley Fultz, and
Stephanie Hano.

Hopefully, the event is restriction free next year, and will be able to
function in its typical setup, but the student body will be ready to
contribute regardless of the obstacles thrown in the event's path.
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This year's inductions were a little bit different. Inductions first started off
not knowing how to get everyone into the auditorium. Mrs. Kiner came up
with the idea of having all of the old members go on a zoom call. With
that, they had many technical difficulties making the inductions so
everyone could be there. Even with technical difficulties, it still was an
induction to remember. This years inductees are Faith Badgley, Makala
Chang, Kylie Cole, Grayson Cruise, Song Galvin, Jayden Glover, Shayann
Kaminski, Olivia Moskalick, Gabrielle Wagoner, Noah Weaver, Rebecca
Gill, Logan Joseph, Reece Marrs, Elvira Reyes, and Alyanna Walsh. The
officers who inducted them were President Alexandrea Suarez, Vice
President Alexys Rippe, Secretary Claire Wiltfang, and Treasurer Meghan
Bateman.




Student Council

By. Tahseen Syed and Meadow Fornuto

Student Council officers have been elected and the officers are; Alex Suarez, who is a senior. Suarez is happy to
be elected for student council. It is not her first year in a leadership position, but it is her first year as a student
council officer. She, as well as other officers, organize the meeting and other various events that happen in the
school. In the Student Council, they organize Homecoming Olympics and this year they hope to branch out and do
a lot more for the school.

Alexys Rippe who is also a senior this year. Rippe is very excited for this upcoming year with the student council.
She says, “It feels really cool to be elected as one of the officers. | like the amount of importance that the job
carries”. It is not Rippe's first year being elected as an officer. She has held several other officer positions both this
year and last year. Rippe was also Student Council Secretary last year. Rippe has to make agendas for meetings,
lead meetings, and present their activity ideas to Mr. Owney and other faculty members as well. She takes on a lot
of responsibility, such as making sure everyone in the student council is aware of what is going on and making sure
students of the student council are getting their work done on time and when it is due. Overall, it is a core
leadership position so everyone in our officer team is responsible for leading the club and making sure that all of
the members of the student council have a chance to contribute to whatever they do.

Congratulations to the 20-21 Class officers:

Seniors- President: Alyssa Steiner, Vice President: Stephanie Hano, Secretary: Alexys Rippe, Treasurer: Claire
Wiltfang

Juniors- President: Aliyah Boone, Vice President: Reece Marrs, Secretary: Rebekah Hays, Treasurer: Myah Donavan,
Sophomores- President: Matt Dagostino, Vice President: Jackson Peeler, Secretary: Sidney Elijah, Treasurer: Jayden
Glover

Freshmen- President: Riley Asher Vice President: Caitlyn Rhoades, Secretary: Logan Ensign, Treasurer: Heidi Pena

Alex Suarez Alexys Rippé J Nicole Nilsen

Student of the Month!

Mr. Straka's U.S. & World History classes celebratel!

By: Sophia Galetti & Kaylee Nees
Last month's students were,  This month's students are,

In Mr. Straka's U.S. and World History classes he holds Alyanna Walsh (10) Sophia Galetti (10)
a monthly Student of the Month. There are up to 6 Tyler Marrie (12) Haylee Weigman (12)

students per month that are selected. These students Jack Stockman (11) Tahseen Syed (1)

are to have shown qualities in the classroom such as Damon lorio (11) Rebekah Hays (1)
good test scores, participation in class, etc. lan Glotzbach (11) Elinor Grochowski (11)

Caleb White (10) Olivia Moskalick (10)
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Zach Molnar:On September 24, against Rensselaer, a record was broken.
Senior Zach Molnar received the new achievement of having the most saves
for boys soccer. When Zach broke this record he said, “I was overwhelmed
with joy and excitement, especially since | broke it at a home game.” Family
and friends cheered once the last save to break the record was made. This
goal of his was very important because he's worked hard being in the goal
box since freshman year. This moment will never be forgotten especially for
Zach when he said, “| was able to put my name in Hebron HS history books
and set a new record that hadn’t been broken for 8 years.” This is a special
memory that Zach will never forget and will be a highlight of his senior year.

Ellery Shea: Being awarded PCC All Conference is an important award for a
high school athlete. Volleyball athlete, Ellery Shea, was nominated for this
award last year, but wasn't picked because of being an underclassman. This
year she received this awesome award and is the first to earn it in 7 years.
“To receive the award this year was so meaningful because of everything my
team has been through this year with injuries and this virus,” says junior
Ellery Shea. With the loss of co-captain Madalyn Molnar, lots of pressure
was put on Ellery to use her leadership skills and step into an important role.
She expresses, “I definitely couldn’t have done it without my girls and
coaches help!” Ellery plans on achieving so much more next year by moving
up in conference and also playing in college. Lastly Ellery explains, “As for
team goals, the future is looking bright for us lady hawks and I'm looking
forward to increasing our record and breaking more school records with
them next year!” Best of luck to you Ellery and hope you make those dreams
come tfrue.

Robert Summerville: With a hard ankle injury and a difficult recovery, this
speedy freshman climbed back towards the top and made it into regionals
for the 2020 cross country season. Robert explains that his injury “happened
on July 6th when, after running more than 30 miles a week on asphalt, my
left ankle couldn’t take it.” He encountered a stress fracture just simply by
running more than usual. With all injuries, comes difficult and lengthy
recoveries. He still is in recovery, and has been wearing an ankle brace for
the past 3 months. “The main struggle was getting back into being a fast
cross country runner. It was a slow process, but this was to make sure |
didn’t do more damage to my ankle.” Robert managed to recover for the
season and also was able to make it to regionals as a freshman! He wasn't
sure how he was going to be able to break the 25 minute barrier, but
ultimately succeeded. “Going from a 26:57K to a 19:15K is some very good
progress, and | hope to make some more progress in the future,” he explains.
This was a very exciting moment for Robert’s high school cross country
career and hopefully gets better with years to come.
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Breast Cancer Statistics (U.S.) 2020

e ABOUT 1IN 8 U.S. WOMEN (ABOUT 12%) WILL DEVELOP INVASIVE BREAST CANCER OVER THE COURSE OF
HER LIFETIME.

e IN 2020, AN ESTIMATED 276,480 NEW CASES OF INVASIVE BREAST CANCER ARE EXPECTED TO BE
DIAGNOSED IN WOMEN IN THE U.S., ALONG WITH 48,530 NEW CASES OF NON-INVASIVE (IN SITU) BREAST
CANCER.

e ABOUT 2,620 NEW CASES OF INVASIVE BREAST CANCER ARE EXPECTED TO BE DIAGNOSED IN MEN IN
2020. A MAN’S LIFETIME RISK OF BREAST CANCER IS ABOUT 1 IN 883.

e AS OF JANUARY 2020, THERE ARE MORE THAN 3.5 MILLION WOMEN WITH A HISTORY OF BREAST CANCER
IN THE U.S. THIS INCLUDES WOMEN CURRENTLY BEING TREATED AND WOMEN WHO HAVE FINISHED
TREATMENT.

e BESIDES SKIN CANCER, BREAST CANCER IS THE MOST COMMONLY DIAGNOSED CANCER AMONG
AMERICAN WOMEN. IN 2020, IT'S ESTIMATED THAT ABOUT 30% OF NEWLY DIAGNOSED CANCERS IN
WOMEN WILL BE BREAST CANCERS.

SOURCE: BREASTCANCER.ORG
Breastcancer.org is a nonprofit organization dedicated to providing the most reliable, complete, and up-to-date information about breast
cancer and breast health as well as an active and supportive online community. Donate to breastcancer.org if you would like to donate to
help fund more breast cancer research and possible future treatments and cures.

Friendly Competition

Hebron freshmen compete in "Advisory Olympics"

Hebron High School's class of 2024 competed in several games
during Advisory on October 20th and 29th. The competitions on
October 20th was the preliminary round, while the competition
on the 29th was the finals round. Games included an egg race,
sack racing, noodle tag, and tug of war. All activities practiced
COVID safety to ensure the safe participation of the students
and staff. Winners of the competition included Ms. Vendl's

“} Advisory for the egg and sack races, and Mrs. Charpentier's

, Advisory for tug of war and noodle tag.

Though all freshman Advisory teachers contributed and assisted
7 with the Olympics, the credit goes to Mr. Eriks and his mentors

' for first conceiving of the Olympics and for leading the charge.
In particular, Hebron sophomore Abbi Anderson deserves
recognition for her leadership and organization while
" coordinating. Thanks to their hard work, the students had an
i | exciting and fun time, giving them a brief respite from the normal
' and abnormal stresses of the school year.

"My favorite contest was tug of war because
you got to see the kids really get into

something... It was just something they could

7 Pl Sl
Abbi Andersondd@)sets up.the | Riley Asher (2) attempts to tag her
next activity. classmates.

do for fun." - Kaylee Nees, 10th grade mentor
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"Concentration" by Rebekah Hays (11) "Teamwork" by Kaylee Nees (10)

Yearbook's Staffer of the Month: \

Myah Donovan (11)

This is Myah's second year in yearbook class. Myah earned
staffer of the month for her hard work on the next yearbook's
folio tab (otherwise known as an element that is on every page
in the book). It was a tedious process, and Myah worked on it
with no complaints and a positive attitude. Good job Myah, we
appreciate you!

Attention parents! 2020 yearbooks are in!

¥

If you had a student graduate last

|

year, or you ordered your student a
book, please check the front high
school office or call Ms. Connie
Vend| to inquire about your book.

She can be reached at i
vendlcehebronschools.k12.in.us I LH -

Want updates on the next yearbook? Have questions that need answered? Are you
interested in seeing what our photographers are doing? Then follow us on social medial

Follow the yearbook staff on Facebook! @Hebron High School Yearbook
Or follow us on Instagram! @hebronhsyearbook



